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The American Society of Composers, Authors and Publishers (“ASCAP”) is the oldest and largest performing rights society in the United States, and a founding member of ICANN's Intellectual Property Constituency.  We thank you for the ability to comment on the Whois Task Force preliminary reports. 


On behalf of ASCAP's over 175,000 songwriter and publisher members, ASCAP licenses the public performance of copyrighted works.  The scores of users who perform the millions of songs in ASCAP’s repertory include among others, television and radio broadcasters, satellite and cable providers, clubs, restaurants, sports arenas and concert venues.  With the advent of new technologies, uses of ASCAP music have widened to include performances via Internet web sites. 


The crucial aspects of ASCAP’s services for its members include the identification of new users who perform ASCAP music publicly, the licensing of such users and the monitoring of such performances.  Without the ability to identify and contact such users, ASCAP’s members cannot be fairly compensated for the use of their works.  And, it should noted that the majority of ASCAP’s members are not superstars earning millions of dollars annually, but rather professional songwriters who rely on every dollar earned through the performances of their music.  Accordingly, ASCAP stresses the importance of its ability to identify and contact those who make public performances of its music. 


With certain media, obtaining user identification is fairly simple.   For example, television and radio broadcast stations must be licensed with the FCC and data concerning such stations, including contact information, is readily available to the public.  Similarly, information regarding restaurants, clubs, arenas and other tangible users are also publicly available.  However, performances of music via Internet web sites may be made – and often are made – anonymously.  In such instances, ASCAP must rely on Whois information to identify and contact such user to negotiate a fair and reasonable license. 


Without publicly available accurate Whois data – particularly owner name and contact information -- it would be difficult for ASCAP to determine the owner of web sites that perform copyrighted music.  With accurate publicly available Whois data, ASCAP is able to contact website owners, negotiate performance licenses and fairly distribute royalties to the owners of performed copyrighted music.  


Of course, ASCAP’s members have additional personal needs for transparent Whois data.  ASCAP’s members are also recording artists who seek to prevent piracy of their works, consumers who want to be ensured that the Web Sites they visit are not fraudulent and parents who want the ability to control and hold accountable those that target their children with inappropriate content.  In each case, accurate publicly available Whois information is crucial to meet those ends.


As the domain name system has evolved over the years to include competition among registrars, both domestic and foreign, installing and policing a standard Whois policy is not an easy task.  Nevertheless, we believe it is crucial that a uniform mandatory policy be placed into effect that will require compliance with Whois policies, particularly those regarding the public posting of accurate owner contact information.  
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